Agenda
Rapid User Group Meeting
June 25th, 2010, Washington, DC

Welcome

Announcements

· RapidILL growth for calendar year 2009, 33 new sites have joined RapidILL! We want to thank all of you for your positive and honest feedback to people who have asked you about Rapid. We know that the continuing success of the system is due to you.
· No increase in Rapid fees for fiscal year 2010/2011!
· Staffing changes on the Rapid team. 
· Julie Wessling, who has been ‘the boss’ of the Rapid team since its inception will be retiring on July 1st. Replacing Julie, will be Tom Moothart, Assistant Dean for Resource Delivery services at Colorado State University Libraries.
· Mike Richins was introduced as the newest member of the Rapid team. Mike is currently the lending supervisor in Colorado State’s ILL department and will split his time between ILL and Rapid.
Welcome Tom and Mike!
Follow-up 
· ILLiad users: Rapid Lending requests now move into ILLiad via Rapid Manager or Colorado State University’s “RapidLendingN2ILLiad” process.
· Colorado State is now using Relais for lending and Relais interfaces beautifully with Rapid.
Cool new stuff

· Smiling faces on Facebook

Yes, it’s true – RapidILL is now on Facebook! Please follow us on Facebook – there are already photos from this user group meeting posted!

· Batch Print queue “move” feature is available.
For lenders using the Rapid website to print their Rapid requests, we are pleased to announce the new “MOVE” feature.  If you have an item listed in your Rapid holdings in two or more branches – you can move an incoming request from one Rapid branch queue to another.  The MOVE function will appear in the Action box (see below) when you open a Rapid lending print queue.
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· RapidX is live for ALL Rapid sites. If you haven’t already given RapidX a try, please do.  If you would like more info about this enhancement, please let the Rapid staff know.
· Bad Citations process streamlined.

The Bad Citations process has been streamlined and we think you’ll like this new process.  When you, as the lender, send a bad citation, when you are finished instead of being returned to the Main Menu screen, you will be able to send another Bad Citation right away.  Many thanks to Kevin Wilks (CRL) for this great idea!
· The Rapid system’s new statistics package is now live!
Whee! The new statistics package that has consumed Rapid’s Mike Morrison these last 18 months is being released on July 1st!  What’s new with stats?

· Statistics will be real time
· You can choose whether to view your stats by fiscal or calendar year.
· You choose what fields you want to see in your report
· All reports are exportable in a variety of formats
Information about the new statistics display and functionality has been sent to all of the Rapid lists. In addition, the Statistics portion on Rapid’s online menus will also be updated.
Great job, Mike!

Discussions
· Cost study
Nancy Colyar (LUU) shared with the group a “quick and dirty” cost study done on Rapid at her institutions.  There were several suggestions to Nancy’s methodology and she will be in contact with Rapid members about doing a Rapid cost study. This is an exciting idea and we’re anxious to see the results.  Please contact Nancy at ncolyar@lsu.edu for more info. 
· “BIG” files
Concern has been expressed about the very large files that some sites are sending to their Rapid colleagues.  Discussion resulted on what exactly is too large, ways to reduce file size, etc. Regarding how big is too big – this is usually a site-specific issue such as the mail system won’t deliver files over XX megabytes so the file must be printed and rescanned at the borrowing library in order to deliver it electronically to their patron.  The file size limit on uploading to RapidX is 50meg, so there is clearly a wide variation in ‘acceptable’ file sizes. Some ways to decrease file size include: scan only the color pages in color, not the whole article; don’t import .pdf files directly into Ariel – translate them to .tif files first; use Docmorph/ MyMorph or Microsoft Office Document Image Writer to translate files from .pdf to .tif formats; or use PDFCreator (a free software) to squish the file size
· Holdings information
There is no need for you to keep track of when your next holdings upload is due as the Rapid staff will contact the person at your institution who is responsible for supplying your holdings to the Rapid database. We will also contact the ILL person, so you know that your holdings person has been notified.  Remember, you can update your holdings anytime and if you have holdings questions, feel free to contact Tom Delaney at tgdelaney@rapidill.org
Thanks to everyone who attended the Rapid user group meeting.

See you next year!



















































